
Offord Cluny & Offord Darcy Parish Council

M I N U T E S   O F   M E E T I N G  
Minutes of a  meeting of the Parish Council held at the village hall on Thursday, July 6th  , 2017 at 7.30pm 
Present:

Cllrs Weitzel, Gatward, Dawson, Young, Gillbanks, Tomlin & Riley

In attendance:

Cty Cllr Peter Downes, Dist.Cllr Richard West & Clerk

2017/1966
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received from Dist.Cllr Boddington and Cllrs Eayrs & 


Holdsworth
2017/1967
Open Forum (max 10 minutes)


No public present
2017/1968
Declarations of Interest and Dispensation for Agenda items only



(Section 27 Localism Act 2011)


None
2017/1969
To Approve and sign the minutes of the meeting held on


June 1st, 2017


The Minutes were approved as an accurate record and signed
2017/1970
Matters Arising from Minutes dated June 1st, 2017 (information only)



None not contained within current Agenda
2017/1971
District & County Councillor Reports


Cllr Downes presented a report to Council.  He spoke about the proposals for 

a new school in Godmanchester and his stance on the matter explaining that 

he felt it was not necessary at the current time.  He also spoke about the 


County Council proposals to charge for presenting a bid to the Local 


Highways Initiative grant scheme and felt that this could penalise smaller 


councils. The Chairman thanked him for attending.  Cllr Downes left as he 

had another meeting to attend.



Cllr West spoke about the new consultation period for the Local Plan and the 

various initiatives being put forward by HDC in connection to the role of 


District Councillors and the way they worked together and for their wards.  He 

also spoke about his sadness concerning the recent Development 


Management Meeting and the subsequent officer delegated planning 


decision about 1 Apple Close which both he and the Parish 



Councillors had fought hard to ensure refusal.
2017/1972
Finance, Risk Assessment & General Purposes


1972.1

To Accept the Financial Information 





The financial information was accepted as an accurate record



1972.2

To approve and sign the balance sheet




The balance sheet was approved and signed
2017/1973
To approve payments & sign cheques



The following payments were approved and cheques signed
Signed between meetings:



101293
Tree of Hope Charity Molly Moore
Suit

£400.00


101294
HDC


Tree Seminar x 2

£104.00

To be signed at meeting:



101295
Walton Loo Hire
Hire of Portaloo 

£181.20



101296
HDC


Waste Sacks

£117.00



101297
Paul Marshall
Village Maintenance
£430.0



101298
Tina Dawson
Card order for Storage
£404.99



101229
Mrs J Stanbridge
Salary,Travel & H/working£480.03



101230
Glasdon UK Ltd
Replacement Bin for MG
£519.51
2017/1974
Leisure & Amenities



The Minutes from the recent meeting as below had been circulated to all.  In 

addition, Cllr Gatward spoke about the quotes received for the works to be 

carried out to trees/hedges in the autumn.  The urgent works or the removal 

of the dead ash tree on the Millennium Green were authorised as per the 


quote from Charlie Vince Tree Surgery in the amount of £924.00.



Cllr Riley informed the meeting of a resident who wished to carry out work for 

the council on an ad hoc basis.  Cllr Gatward had spoken to the current 


contractor who had confirmed that he would be unable to provide any further 

hours and it was then agreed that this second contractor would be used 


subject to the sight of the relevant insurances etc and a meeting with Cllr 


Gatward to determine what needed to be done.



Cllr Weitzel informed the meeting that he had spoken with Andy Scott-Donkin 

who confirmed that cricket was being played on the Recreation Ground. He 

would be attending future L&A meetings.
LEISURE & AMENITIES COMMITTEE

M I N U T E S

Minutes of a Meeting of the Leisure & Amenities Committee held in the Church Rooms, Offord Darcy at 7.30pm on Monday, June 26th, 2017 

Present:

Cllrs Gatward, Weitzel, Dawson, Eayrs, Holdsworth & Riley

In attendance:
Clerk
Open Forum

No Members of the public present
2017/511
Apologies for Absence


Apologies were received from Cllr Gillbanks
2017/512
Declarations of Interest and dispensations for Agenda Items (Localism Act 2011)

None
2017/513
Approval of Minutes dated May 22nd, 2017


The Minutes were approved as an accurate record and signed
2017/514
Matters Arising from previous Minutes (information only)


The Clerk informed the meeting that the summer sports sessions were more or less fully booked and that many emails of thanks from residents had been received.
2017/515
Millennium Green


An incident regarding a deep rabbit hole had been reported.  The hole was filled in by Cllr Gatward and it was agreed that additional ‘Uneven Ground’ warnings would be placed at the entrances.  Cllr Riley mentioned that a new bin was required to replace the two that had been damaged.  It was felt that one would be sufficient.  Clerk to source and send to Cllrs Gatward/Riley for approval.
2017/516
Recreation Ground



It was noted that the recent laying of the Cricket wicket was carried out 

by the cricket club.  Council expressed its surprise that the club was 

still operating having been given information to the contrary but felt 


that this was a very good thing which would be given full Council 


support.



The Clerk was asked to source a storage unit to be placed alongside 

the MUGA for the netball and tennis equipment.
2017/516
Allotments


Due to complaints received regarding the non-cultivation of one of the 

plots, the Clerk visited the site before the meeting.  Cllrs agreed that 

the current situation could not be allowed to continue and that the 


tenant would be given 4 weeks to clear the weeds and cultivate the 


site.  The allotment holder of Plot 10 who was finding it difficult 


because of the shade from the tree would be offered Plot 9 which had 

recently become vacant.



It was agreed that a replacement second hand lawnmower would be 

sourced.
2017/517
Cemetery


Complaints had been received from some residents regarding the 


cemetery.  Cllrs felt that in the main it was a well maintained rural 


space but agreed that the older plots had been allowed to become 


overgrown. These older plots may not now have relatives looking after 

them.  It was agreed to place a sign in the cemetery informing 


residents that the Parish Council proposed to clear these graves and 

remove old growth unless contacted by the plot owners.



Cllr Gatward agreed to speak with Paul about carrying out the topple 

test of the headstones.
2017/518
St Peter’s Churchyard


Although reports of possible vandalism of branches had been received 

it had since been established that the damage had been caused by 


wind. Cllr Gillbanks continued to keep an eye on the area and Paul 


had been given the list of ‘Friends’ events to ensure the pathways 


were strimmed in advance.
2017/519
General Village Maintenance



Contact had been made by a resident wishing to undertake work on 

behalf of the Council.  As the current contractor was unable to give 


more than one day a week it was agreed that it would be useful to 


have the services of an additional person on an ad hoc basis.  Cllr 


Gatward to speak with current contractor first.



The Clerk was asked to contact Charlie Vince and arrange a meeting 

to discuss the various tree and hedge works required in September.
2017/520
The meeting closed at 8.20.  It was agreed that the next scheduled meeting would be on Monday, September 25th.  If necessary, a meeting before this date would be arranged or items dealt with in FC.
**********************************

2017/1975
Planning


1975.1

PC Chairman’s attendance at Development Management 



Committee meeting





Cllr Weitzel spoke of his anger and disappointment following 



his attendance at the recent Development Management 




Meeting at which he expressed Council’s views and the 




reasoning behind them in connection with two agenda items.  



It was agreed that the Clerk should contact Jacob Jaarsma 



and relay these concerns and also invite him to attend the 




September council meeting.  Andy Moffat to be copied in.
2017/1976
Textile Recycling Bin


In principle, it was agreed that this was a good idea although there were 


some concerns about whether or not the area would be kept tidy.  One or two 

locations on the High Street were discussed but before any decision was 


made the Clerk was asked to establish whether a trial period could be 


arranged.
2017/1977
A14 Huntingdon – Cambridge Improvement Scheme (update if 


available)


No update available.  A recent TV report indicated that all was on track with 

the scheme.
2017/1978
Network Rail- Anglia Level Crossings (update if available)


Cllr Weitzel expressed his disappointment that after several months of trying 

to find out who he should be corresponding with in relation to Offords 


concerns he had subsequently been referred to the person he first spoke 


with.  No progress.
2017/1979
Councillor Reports


Cllr Dawson confirmed that she had begun to set up the Community 


Speedwatch initiative and so far had 8 volunteers.



Cllr Weitzel agreed to talk with the resident who had raised concerns about 

speeding on Graveley Road.



Cllr Young informed the meeting that there would be a Schools Out Social 

and Picnic with Line Dancing at the Village Hall on July 22nd.
2017/1980
Notices & Correspondence



A resident had asked to hold a small reception on the Millennium Green.  


Council fully supported this but the Clerk was asked to find out exact details 

to ensure adequate insurance cover.

2017/1981
Any Urgent Business
In accordance with section 100(B)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 (as amended) the Chair will admit an item of urgent business in order that it can be dealt with at the earliest opportunity provided it has been raised at least 24 hours before the meeting.
None
2017/1982
The meeting closed at 9.20pm and next meeting date confirmed as Thursday September 7th, 2017
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